City of Hebron Estates Minutes
City Community Center
October 2, 2018
7:00 p.m.

- wesent: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Tucker, Merrifield, Denner, Forshee, Chief Reynolds, Atty. Edison, Pioneer News
Representative and 10 guests.

Minutes: Motion to approve September 4, 2018 minutes was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Merrifield;
Passed 4/0.

Budget: A copy of the monthly budget statement for September was handed out. Motion was made to pay October budgeted
bills by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Forshee; Passed 4/0.

Chief Reynolds: The Chief reported on the following:
® 9/14 fight at CK’s marker with two males with minor injuries
e 9/30 a utility trailer was reported missing

e 10/1 Female Dollar Store shoplifter took over $500 worth of goods was apprehended behind apartments in Hebron
Estates

The chief reported on the increase of radar enforcement. The Chief also led a discussion on the resource officers in the schools.
Mayor Clark explained he was attending a meeting for special training.

Old Business: Mayor Clark led a discussion on the right of way on East Hebron Lane. Motion was made to approve right of
way on East Hebron Lane was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Forshee; Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on the tax rate for this fiscal year and asked for input from the residents in attendance. Feedback
from the residents to the council all agreed and stated they were in agreement to leave the rate the same as last year (9.34 per
$100).

-..otion was made for a land swap Hebron Lane by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Denner; Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark explained to the residents and council a Speed Hump survey was given out and had already received several back
opposing the humps.

New Business: Mayor Clark led a discussion on the Mattingly’s business including old tries, pallets and trash that is visible.
Two residents spoke up complaining about 5 different residents homes on Jerry Drive. The residents explained everything from
trees, debris, limbs covering septic tanks, tall grass and tires. Mayor Clark asked Chief Reynolds to drive by and check out the
concerns.

Hershel Ricketts asked if the city could call Waste Management and remind them to pick up the items.

Mayor Clark explained to the council that he had called the Health Department regarding tires that were left out at a location on
Burkland.

Comm. Tucker asked Atty. Edison to send a letter to Mr. Roederer regarding the storage containers.

Mayor Clark reminded everyone about the City wide yard sale on October 6 (always first Saturday in October).

Motion to adjourn meeting at\7:50 pm was made/by Compm. Tucker apid seconded by Comm. Merrifield; Passed 4/0.




